
 
 

STATE OF MINNESOTA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
 
 
Daniel P. Wolf, Executive Secretary 

 
NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD ON COMPLETENESS OF 

CERTIFICATE OF NEED AND ROUTE PERMIT APPLICATION 
Issued: January 21, 2015 

 
In the Matter of the Application of Great River Energy and Minnesota Power for a 
Certificate of Need and a Route Permit for the Menahga Area 115 kV Transmission Line 
Project in Hubbard, Wadena and Becker Counties, Minnesota 
 
PUC Docket Number:  ET2, E015/CN-14-787 (Certificate of Need) 
       ET2, E015/TL-14-797 (Route Permit)       
 
Comment Period:  Initial comment period closes on February 4, 2015, at 4:30 p.m. 
 Reply comment period closes on February 11, 2015, at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Topics Open for Comment: 

 Does the certificate of need application contain the information required by Minnesota 
Rules parts 7849.0240 and 7849.0260 through 7849.0340 

 Does the route permit application contain the information required by Minnesota Rules 
parts 7850.1900? 

 Are there any contested issues of fact with respect to the representations made in the 
application? 

 Should the Commission appoint an advisory task force? 
 
Project Description: On January 15, 2015, Great River Energy and Minnesota Power filed a 
combined certificate of need and route permit application with the Minnesota Public Utilities 
Commission (Commission) to construct a new 22.5 mile, 115 kV overhead transmission line and 
three associated substations in Hubbard, Wadena and Becker counties, Minnesota. 
  
Submit Public Comments:  
Visit mn.gov/puc, select Comment on an Issue, find this docket (14-787 or 14-797), and add 
your comments to the discussion. Persons without internet access may send by U.S. mail to: 
Daniel Wolf, Executive Secretary, Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 121 7th Place East, 
Suite 350, St. Paul MN 55101-2147. Please include the PUC Docket Number (14-787 or 14-797) 
in all communications. 
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Filing Requirements: Utilities, official parties, and state agencies are required to file documents 
using the Commission’s electronic filing system (eFiling). All parties, participants and interested 
persons are also encouraged to use eFiling: mn.gov/puc, select eFiling, and follow the prompts. 
 
Full Case Record: All documents filed in this docket are available at mn.gov/puc, select Search 
eDockets, enter the year (14) and the docket number (787 or 797), and select Search. 
 
Subscribe to the Docket: Receive email notification when new documents are filed in this 
docket at mn.gov/puc, select Subscribe to a Docket, and follow the prompts. 
 
Questions about this docket or Commission process and procedure? Contact Commission 
staff: Cezar Panait at: Cezar.Panait@state.mn.us or 651-201-2207. 
 
Change your mailing preferences: Email to docketing.puc@state.mn.us or call 651-201-2204. 
 
 
 
 
This document can be made available in alternative formats (i.e., large print or audio) by calling 
651-296-0406 (voice). Persons with hearing loss or speech disabilities may call us through their 
preferred Telecommunications Relay Service. 
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